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FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL AND

FAYETTEVILLE PLANNING COMMISSION

SPECIAL MEETING

LAFAYETTE CONFERENCE ROOM

APRIL 20, 2004

7:00 P.M.

City Council Present:
Mayor Marshall B. Pitts, Jr.


Council Members James K. Keefe (District 1); Lois A. Kirby (District 5); Paul Williams (District 6); Johnny Dawkins (District 9)

City Council Absent:
Council Members Mable C. Smith (District 2); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Curtis Worthy (District 7); Juanita Gonzalez (District 8)

Planning Commission

Present:

Brian Irving, Charles Astrike, Theodore DeBose, Mikele Haywood, Alan Tucker, Martin Hendrix, Lois Owens

Planning Commission

Absent:

David Gladney, Thomas Council

Others Present:
Roger L. Stancil, City Manager


Karen M. McDonald, City Attorney


Jimmy Teal, Chief Planning Officer


David Nash, Planner II

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.  A quorum was present for the Planning Commission.  There was not a quorum for City Council.

1.
APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

MOTION:
Mr. Tucker made a motion to approve the agenda.

SECOND:
Mr. Astrike

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS

2.
DISCUSSION OF A JOINT COUNTYWIDE PLANNING BOARD


Chairman Irving stated that the Planning Commission had discussed this issue at previous meetings and the consensus of the Commission did not favor a joint countywide planning board.  The Commission endorses joint planning efforts with the County, but feels the specific needs of the City need to be addressed by a City planning commission.

Mayor Pitts asked City staff to review the joint countywide planning board proposal so there is no misunderstanding regarding the make-up and duties of the proposed board.

Mr. Jimmy Teal, Chief Planning Officer, reported the City-County Liaison Committee at their meeting in November 2003 requested staff to develop a plan that produces a countywide planning board.  Mr. Teal noted that he met with Ms. Nancy Roy, Cumberland County Planning Director, and they devised a plan to establish a countywide planning board.  The proposed planning board is as follows:

1.
15-member board.

2.
4 appointees from the City, 4 appointees from the County and 1 each from the remaining municipalities.

3.
Establish a technical committee consisting of City staff, County staff, PWC staff.

4.
County school system staff, Fort Bragg staff, Pope Air Force Base staff and economic development staff.

5.
Duties are planning only.  No zoning responsibilities.

Mr. Teal explained the specific duties of the proposed board have not been clearly defined.  In regards to planning issues that are limited to Fayetteville, it has not been decided whether it will go before the joint countywide planning board or a City board.

Mayor Pitts suggested those details need to be addressed in order for the City Council to fully evaluate the proposal.

Chairman Irving and the other members of the Planning Commission reiterated there support for joint planning, but felt it can be accomplished through the existing structure.  The City Council members stated they see the importance of joint planning with the County, but also realizes the need for specific planning for Fayetteville.

Mayor Pitts stated the City-County Liaison Committee will continue to discuss and develop proposals to meet the interest of the City.

3.
DISCUSSION OF 2010 PLAN UPDATE AND REVISION AS REQUESTED BY CITY COUNCIL

Chairman Irving explained the City Council requested the Planning Commission for an update of the 2010 Plan.  The Planning Commission requested this item for discussion to clarify whether the City Council intended a full-blown comprehensive plan or tweaking the existing 2010 Plan.

Mayor Pitts stated the City Council is interested in developing a long-range plan, but understood this is a time-consuming project that generally takes two to three years to complete.

The members from both bodies agreed there are areas contained in the 2010 Land Use Plan that need updating.  The consensus of both bodies was for the Planning Commission to identify these areas and provide recommendations to City Council on revising those particular areas of the 2010 Land Use Plan.

4.
DISCUSSION OF BUFFER ORDINANCE

Chairman Irving reported the Planning Commission had revised the buffer ordinance from the February 2, 2004, City Council public hearing to account for the concerns addressed by City Council.  Those concerns mainly applied to small lots having a greater burden in terms of the amount land required for the buffer area.  Mr. Irving explained the Planning Commission had established a provision that limits the maximum amount of buffer for any size property to 5 percent of the total parcel area.  The buffer may not be as wide, 30 feet, as originally proposed, but the 5 percent provision does provide an adequate buffer without hindering development of small parcels.

The Mayor and Council members thanked the Planning Commission members for their effort and for developing an ordinance that addressed the concerns expressed by Council at the February 2 meeting.

Chairman Irving reviewed the provisions of the proposed ordinance.  Mrs. Karen McDonald, City Attorney, asked the Planning Commission to consider a provision where new residential is constructed next to existing commercial or industrial.  Mrs. McDonald explained that she has received some phone calls from residents in this situation.  Mr. Irving stated the Planning Commission would consider this situation at their next meeting.

5.
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:57 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

______________________________






MARSHALL B. PITTS, JR.







Mayor
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